CITY OF PORTSMOUTH

Concord & Porpoise Way Streetscape Project
Meeting to be Held

May 18, 2010 FOR MORE INFORMATION:
Contact David Moore, 610-7226
Between 8 a.m. and 4:30 p.m.

PORTSMOUTH - The City of Portsmouth invites residents to attend a neighborhood meeting for the
Concord & Porpoise Way Streetscape Improvement Project. The meeting will be held on Tuesday,
May 25" at 7:00 p.m. in Conference Room A at Portsmouth City Hall. Residents of Concord &
Porpoise Ways are urged to attend.

The City has contracted with Gorrill-Palmer Consulting Engineers of Gray, Maine to perform
engineering and design services for the Concord & Porpoise Ways Streetscape Improvement Project.
At this meeting, City staff and Gorrill-Palmer will present the draft final plan for the proposed
improvements and answer questions.

Two previous neighborhood meetings were held to discuss the planned improvements as well as two
on-site field days where residents were able to meet on-site with project engineers to discuss
individual property owner concerns.

As with previous streetscape improvement projects in the neighborhood, this project will include
replacement of sewer, water and drainage infrastructure as well as new curbing, street trees and
sidewalks. The design for this project is funded through the City of Portsmouth’s Community
Development Block Grant (CDBG) from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development.
Construction of the proposed improvements will be dependent upon funding availability.

For more information on the upcoming meeting, please contact David Moore, Assistant Community
Development Director, at 610-7226.



THE CITY OF PORTSMOUTH
INVITES YOU TO A
PUBLIC MEETING

CONCORD & PORPOISE WAYS
STREETSCAPE IMPROVEMENT PROJECT

WHEN: Tuesday May 25 at 7:00 p.m.

WHERE :

WHY :

WHO :

Conference Room A, Portsmouth City Hall

At this meeting, City staff and Gorrill-Palmer Consulting
Engineers will:

* present a draft final design plan for the Concord &
Porpoise Way Streetscape Improvements; and

* answer questions.

The City has contracted with Gorrill-Palmer to provide
engineering and design services for streetscape
improvements to Concord & Porpoise Ways. The goal of this
project is to improve streetscape aesthetics, pedestrian
safety, and parking. Two previous neighborhood meetings
were held to discuss the planned improvements as well as
two on-site field days. Engineering and design work is
expected to be completed by summer 2010.

For more information, please contact David Moore,
Assistant Community Development Director, Portsmouth City
Hall, 610-7226.



